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June 28, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will renew and extend the current moratorium on the siting of new non-native fish farming facilities in King County. The moratorium will help protect native salmon species in our region.

On November 27, 2017, the council passed ordinance 18617 declaring a six-month moratorium on establishing or expanding non-native fish farming facilities. On May 29, 2018, the Council extended the moratorium for an additional six months, consistent with state law. The moratorium covers commercial net pen facilities similar to the Cooke Aquaculture fish farm that failed in August, 2017, releasing thousands of farmed Atlantic salmon into the Salish Sea between Anacortes and the San Juan islands. When non-native species escape, they may harm native species by spreading disease or acting as predators.

Ordinance 18617 requested a work plan to address the issues necessitating the moratorium. The work plan was transmitted to the council and identifies a significant body of work that needs to be accomplished that will require more than six months to complete. The results of the work plan will help inform recommendations and potential policy changes. To provide sufficient time to complete and analyze this work, an additional extension is appropriate, as allowed by state law. 

A second renewal and extension of the moratorium should allow the county to complete the work plan and analyze the findings, while continuing to protect native salmon species in our region. 

The legislation furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative by allowing the evaluation of impacts from commercial net pen fisheries on historically underrepresented communities.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan by enabling climate impacts to be considered as part of the review of commercial net pen fisheries.
· The legislation implements the Rural Economic Strategies Plan by helping to ensure compatibility of uses and environmental protection along King County’s marine shorelines along Vashon and Maury Islands.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County continue to protect precious native salmon.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Megan Smith, Director of Climate and Energy Initiatives, at 206-263-9605.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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